Centennial School PAC Meeting Minutes

November 1, 2010
In Attendance:  Randy Castle (Chairperson), Bruce Dent (Vice-chairperson), Coleen Bohlen, Jane Yaschuk (SPC), Wi-Jen Hew, Evelyn Chursinoff, Dave Soer, Susan Sorensen, Deanne Serres, Debbie Bruce, Jacquie Hutchins, Amy Mah, Sheryl Pasmans (Treasurer), Mitra Salimi (SPC and DPAC Rep), Amy Wan, Sincere Tsang, Jill Scott, Jennie Boulanger (DPAC Alternate), Rob Zambrano (Principal), Anna DeAngelis (Co-Secretary), and Lorene Chung (Co-Secretary). 

Welcome: Randy welcomed everyone to the meeting. It’s great to see such a wonderful turnout.

Approval of Minutes dated September 20th, 2010: Approved by Coleen Bohlen and seconded by Bruce Dent with the following amendments:
· Rob had also talked a bit about harmonizing assessment criteria for the students. It will continue to be a year long focus for teachers.

· In addition to students jumping the queue for councillors at the beginning of the semester, it should be noted that there was a district problem with the computer system and it was slow to accommodate class changes. 
Treasurer’s Report: Sheryl Pasmans

We received $31,540.00 from the gaming grant and discussed how we wish to disperse the funds. The teachers’ wish list was reviewed. We decided to hold back $840 for miscellaneous expenses that may come up during the year. We agreed to disperse the balance of the funds as follows: 
Usual yearly expenses: 
Bursaries 
$2000 (4 @ $500 each)

Aftergrad
$6300


Grad pens 
$1400 (gifts to grads from PAC)  

Student recognition/awards  $2000


Water filters
$800


Food for needy kids $1000

Wish list items:
 
Art

$1800 for Brent Slab Roller


Swim Club
$400 for caps


Music

$2000 toward computers


Science
$2000 toward computers


Social Studies
$1000 for field trips/speakers


Athletics
$5000 for football jerseys and possible PE transportation costs

Tech Ed
$2000 towards 1 or 2 mig welders & guitar club tool

Counselling, Math, Tech Committee and Wee Club $3000 for LCD projectors 



Total = $30,700, leaving $840 in the gaming account  
Jane Yaschuk motioned to accept this allotment of the Gaming Funds and Wi-Jen Hew seconded the motion. Motion passed. 



In addition, we agreed to send out a notice requesting donations of two nearly new couches for the library, and ping pong tables, air hockey tables, and foosball tables for lunch time activities. 

DPAC – Jennie Boulanger 
Topics from the DPAC meeting were summarized. (For further information see the DPAC link.)
· Share the ‘good stuff’ – sharing our stories. Email your text/photos to post@dpac43.posterous.com and read other parents’ stories at http://www.dpac43.posterous.com

· Technology help is needed. Contact Sandy @ dpac43@telus.net or 604-939-3690

· They are still exploring how to find best practices for parent involvement in schools which will probably vary according to each school community.  

· Wi-Fi towers cause concern to some schools. There are no concrete policies at this point. 

· One school has been asked to fund laptops that will first be used by teachers then handed down to students with the rationale that teachers must be familiar with them. 

· Annual facilities grant is available for things like paving issues.   Community grants are also available as long as it can be linked to improve outdoor facilities for kids. 

BCCPAC dues are to be paid prior to our next formal meeting on Jan 10th. We missed last year’s deadline. Motion made by Coleen Bohlen to spend up to $80 for BCCPAC, seconded by Jane Yaschuk. Approved. 
Administrator’s Report – Rob Zambrano

· Today Rob took the architects on a tour of the school to determine what can be salvaged.  The new school will be built on the current site. It is expected that it will take 18 months from design to breaking ground. It should be open for business in 2014.

· First report cards were issued near the end of October. More than 60% of grades were A’s and B’s. Approximately only 6% of letter grades were failures. Performance standards peter off in higher grades. What is the criterion for assessment? An effort is being made to make people better at assessment. Anecdotal comments regarding behaviour and progress are getting better. 
· Nov 2 – Post secondary day, especially for grade 11s and 12s (UBC and SFU). 70% of Coquitlam students go on to post secondary studies.

· Nov 4 – ‘Take grade 9’s to Work Day’ and Parent-teacher interviews 

· Nov 6 – Senior Sail 3 hour boat cruise with dance and food. No grade 10 guests permitted on the cruise or for grad.

· Nov 10 – Remembrance Day ceremonies in 2 sessions, 9:30 and 10:45. 

· Nov 11 & 12 – School closed

· Nov 22-24 – Grad photos (times to be booked online)

· Nov 25 – Term 2 ends

Parent comment: Fall Concert by band and choir was very enjoyable albeit a little cramped in the theatre, however the sound was better. 

Old Business

· December PAC social – The group prefers to go out. Sheryl will contact Joe’s Atlantic Grill to determine if we can hold our function there at 6pm on Dec 2nd. 

· Teacher Appreciation – Thanks again to Bruce and Coleen for saving the day last year by providing goodies for the teachers. Bruce agreed to take responsibility for the event again in 2011. Sheryl motioned to allot $200 for teacher appreciation costs and Lorene seconded the motion. Passed. Centennial pens will be sold at the parent-teacher interviews and the funds could possibly be used to augment teacher appreciation costs.

New Business

· Save Around Fundraiser Book – The PAC decided not to use this book as a fundraiser but has passed it to the Aftergrad Committee for consideration. 

· Centennial Football team requesting lottery license – Sherri Nolan is planning to run a raffle for an Alaskan cruise for 2, selling 300 tickets at $30 each. The PAC gave it’s OK for Sherri to apply. Rob and Bruce will look over the application before it’s sent in and Bruce will help prepare for audit after the raffle closes. 

· Aftergrad fundraisers – SPC cards are available for $9 ($3 goes to the Aftergrad). Please send in Campbell’s labels and Canadian Tire money. 

· Cold Weather Mat program – Coleen has partnered with Mr Jonas/chef who will make sandwiches for $2 each.  Donations accepted. 
In closing

Jane will bring goodies for the Jan 10th meeting.

Door prizes – Susan Sorensen won a Supersaver book and Jill Scott won a seasonal tea light. 

